
 
Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                   October 22, 2023 

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Father Brendan Rolling 

 Parochial Administrator 

R: 426-7125 C: 913-426-1592 

brolling@dnu.org 

Danette Polzin 

Office Manager  

507-426-7739  

allsaints7739@gmail.com  

Kellie Sloot 

Area Religious Ed Coordinator 

C: 320-583-6755 

yesterdayskitchen@gmail.com 

AFC Office Hours: Tuesday-Friday 8:00 am to 4:30 pm AFC Address:  All Saints AFC, PO Box C, Fairfax MN 55332 

AFC Website: www.allsaintsafc.org 

Diocese Website: www.dnu.org 

Join Flocknote by visiting flocknote.com/asafc or text allsaints4 to 84576 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COORDINATORS 

                  St. Andrew – Karen Guggisberg 507-426-7348            St. Willibrord – Genny Neyers 507-834-6659 

                                                                      St. Francis – Kellie Sloot 320-583-6755 

National Child Abuse Hotline:  1-800-422-4453 
 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION: 

Please contact Fr. Brendan at least six 

months ahead of time to plan and pre- 

pare for your wedding. No wedding date 

is final until approved by Fr. Brendan. 

 BAPTISMS: Please make arrangements 

for attending a baptism session with 

Father Brendan anywhere from one to two 

months prior to the date of the baptism of 

a child.    

 Catholic Charities of the Diocese 

of New Ulm: 

1-866-670-5163 
(Confidential Counseling Services and 

Referral Information) 

 

LITURGY SCHEDULE:   In case of a funeral a regular scheduled morning Mass will be canceled that day. 

Monday, Oct 23       NO MASS     

Tuesday, Oct 24     NO MASS     

Wednesday, Oct 25 8:30 AM Gibbon   +Harry & Shirley Lauwagie 

Thursday, Oct 26 8:30 PM Fairfax   +Rosemary Cuff 

Friday, Oct 27 9:30 PM Winthrop   +Lorraine Ravnaas 

Saturday, Oct 28  4:30 PM Reconciliation prior to Mass  

 5:00 PM Fairfax   People of the All Saints Area Faith Community  

Sunday, Oct 29 8:00 AM Gibbon   +Mary Rieke 

   10:00 AM Winthrop    +Marvin Weber  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Area Faith Community  
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S †

      St. Andrew's 

Fairfax, MN     

St. Willibrord's 

Gibbon, MN 

St. Francis de Sales  

Winthrop, MN 
†              †              

Readings for the Week of October 22, 2023 

Sunday: Is 45:1, 4-6/Ps 96:1, 3, 4-5, 7-8, 9-10 (7b)/ 

1 Thes 1:1-5b/Mt 22:15-21  

Monday: Rom 4:20-25/Lk 1:69-70, 71-72, 73-75/ 

Lk 12:13-21  

Tuesday: Rom 5:12, 15b, 17-19, 20b-21/Ps 40:7-8a, 8b-9, 

10, 17/Lk 12:35-38 

Wednesday: Rom 6:12-18/Ps 124:1b-3, 4-6, 7-8/ 

Lk 12:39-48  

Thursday: Rom 6:19-23/Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6/Lk 12:49-53 

Friday: Rom 7:18-25a/Ps 119:66, 68, 76, 77, 93, 94/ 

Lk 12:54-59 

Saturday: Eph 2:19-22/Ps 19:2-3, 4-5/Lk 6:12-16  

Next Sunday: Ex 22:20-26/Ps 18:2-3, 3-4, 47, 51 (2)/ 

1 Thes 1:5c-10/Mt 22:34-40 
 

 

 
 

Reflection Question for the Twenty-Ninth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 

What can I concretely repay to God what belongs to God? 

How can I make a gift of myself to God? How can my 

friendship with Jesus take one step up?  
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MASS INTENTIONS can be offered for a variety of reasons: thanksgiving, birthday or anniversaries of the living and most 

commonly for the repose of the soul of a deceased loved one. If you have been thinking you would like to have a Mass intention 

offered, you can put the request in the collection basket with the name of the person/persons to be prayed for and make a note of 

whether the person is deceased or living. If you have a specific date in mind, please make note of that as well. Include your financial 

gift (typically $10 per Mass) or call the All Saints AFC office or email the office and get the intention scheduled and send in your 

donation. Thank you! 

                                                           AREA CALENDAR 

                                    AREA PARISH BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES         

Oct 22 Beverly Blumhoefer, Kevin Schweiss, Eric Herrera, Maria Kapolczynski                                                                                

Oct 23 Sara Nosbush, Lyle Forst, Sue Lauwagie 

Oct 24 Deb Evenson-Huiras, Rafael Herrera, Lucinda Winch, Fr Brendan, Bev Stadtherr 

Oct 25 Thomas Lindmeyer 

Oct 26 Sheila Schroeder, Jim & Barb Borth Anniv., Bernardo Davila Jr, Hailey Weinzetl, Linda Lavrenz, 

            Tom Prax 

Oct 27 Tim & Theresa Grunke Anniv., Tim & Angela Sandgren Anniv., Jean Groehler 

Oct 28 Judy Farrell, Mike Reding, Jason Rubischko 

JOIN US EACH WEEK ON WEDNESDAY AT 9:00 PM as we pray the Rosary live on Facebook on the 

All Saints Area Faith Community page! 

FROM THE BISHOP!  Check out our very own Bishop Zielinski’s reflection called “Liturgy Matters!”  

Go here: www.dnu.org/liturgy-matters. 

Topic for THAT MAN IS YOU men’s program – Week 6 – Word – Witness - Walk. All men 18 and older 

are  welcome. We meet on Thursdays at 5:45 am at St. Willibrord’s Church. 

GETTING MARRIED.  Three couples just signed up for marriage prep!  More on the way.  Please note the 

dates for the 2024 PreMarriage program are now posted on the Family Life page of the Diocese of New Ulm, 

DNU, website.  New PreMarriage booklets are at the entrance to all churches. 

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE: Please look for the “Book of the Deceased” and take time to write names of 

your deceased loved ones in it. They will be remembered in a special way during the month of November. 

LIGHT A CANDLE FOR YOUR LOVED ONES:  All adult members of the AFC, as well as our communities, are invited to light 

a candle for your departed loved ones at any of the All Saints Day/All Souls Day masses on November 1st and November 2nd.  Come 

write the name of your deceased loved one on a candle, light the candle, and place the lighted candle in the sanctuary for Jesus.  At the 

end of the Mass, please take the candle home with you to use as a devotion throughout the month of November when we remember 

our beloved dead.  "To You, O Lord, I lift my soul."  Psalm 25:1. 

 

 

Reflection meditation: 

Ask any old timers in a Central and Western Minnesota town and they can still tell you where the blacksmith shop used to be. 

Before metal welders, machinists and the hydraulic professions, the blacksmith worked metal as far back as 500 years before 

Christ when Greek and Roman metal workers would turn bronze, copper, silver, and gold into official coins. From the time of the 

first Roman emperor, Augustus Caesar (27BC – 14AD), adopted son of Julius Caesar, coins like the one below were 

stamped with the image of the emperor. This is what Jesus is talking about when he says, “repay to Caesar what belongs to Caesar 

and to God what belongs to God,” Matthew 22:15-21. 

 
 

If this coin is what belongs to Caesar, to the government, to civil authorities, what belongs to God? You belong to God. You are 

not some coin stamped with a political message. You are a living, breathing person made in the image and likeness of the One, 

True, and Eternal God. “So God created man in his own image, in the image of God he created him; male and female he created 

them,” Genesis 1:27. At your baptism you weren’t stamped by a blacksmith. Instead, the imprint of the Father, Son, and Holy 

Spirit was made upon your soul and you received Divine adoption making you “’co-heirs’ with Christ and worthy of obtaining 

“the promised inheritance of eternal life,” Catechism of the Catholic Church, paragraph #2009. On this World Mission Sunday, 

remember you are the focus of Jesus Christ’s mission on earth. You belong to God! 

Blessings, 

Fr. Rolling 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Please Remember in Prayer  

Casey O’Brien 

St. Francis de Sales 
Arvina Schweiss 

St. Andrew’s 

Elsie Linsmeier 

St. Andrew 
Mary Schweiss 

St. Andrew’s 

Millie Forst 

St. Willibrord’s 

Adeline Roiger 

St. Andrew 
Pat Fahey 

St. Andrew’s 

Lyle Muth 

St. Francis de Sales 

George Schweiss 

St. Willibrord’s 
Michelle Lindenfelser 

(Schwecke) 

St. Francis de Sales 
Claire Van Epp 

St. Andrew’s 

Ray Berg 

St. Willibrord’s 

RoseMarie Garrahy 

St. Andrew’s 
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On November 1, after St. Willibrord's, Gibbon, 7:00 PM All Saints Day mass, everyone is invited down to the church basement 

for juice and cookies.   Please join us! 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY: We invite you to participate in the Mass in special ways by volunteering as a 

greeter/usher, gift bearer, lector, Eucharistic Minister, alter server, and sacristan at Mass. Please prayfully 

consider! Your help is greatly appreciated! Training and support is provided. Please contact one of your Liturgy 

Committee members in your parish to sign up for a Liturgical Ministry:St. Andrew’s, Fairfax: Brenda Frank – 507-430-0476 or 

Brenda Runck – 507-276-8688, St. Willibrord’s, Gibbon: Kathy Bruns – 320-583-5711 or Jeannine Grosam – 507-240-0859, St. 

Francis de Sales, Winthrop: Sue Lauwagie – 507-276-0341 or Michelle Oswald – 507-766-9943 

COMMUNION TO NURSING HOMES – staff and family with loved ones in nursing homes around All Saints AFC have been 

coming forward.  Volunteers are needed for our “Visitors for Christ Ministry,” parishioners who visit souls and bring the Blessed 

Sacrament to these members of our community.  There is a sheet that guides the short prayer service (No need to create something 

new.).  Fr. Rolling will offer training soon, even on a case-by-case basis.  Passionate about serving our elderly parishioners?  

Contact the office with your name, email and cell.  

TODAY IS WORLD MISSION SUNDAY. We celebrate this day by remembering our baptismal call to bring the Gospel to all! The 

collection today for the Society for the Propagation of the Faith supports the work and witness of the Mission Church, as it provides 

for priests, religious and lay leaders who offer the Lord’s mercy and concrete help to the most vulnerable communities in the Pope’s 

missions. Thank you for your generosity.  

AFC ADMINISTRATIVE MEETING If anyone would like to see the minutes from the last meeting, September 26th, please let the 

office know and we can send them to you. 

YOU ARE INVITED TO ATTEND THE DIOCESE OF NEW ULM FAITH FORMATION DAY.  Mary Hasson, JD, will 

present on “Talking to Kids and Parents About Transgender Issues,” Monday, November 6, St. Aloysius Catholic Church, Olivia, 

MN.  Mary speaks on gender ideology, has worked for the US Bishops, presented at the United Nations, and is a graduate of the 

University of Notre Dame School of Law. For more information and to register go to, www.dnu.org. 

IT IS A PRIVILEGE TO PRAY FOR OUR PRIESTS! Seven Sisters Apostolate has a mission to pray for individual priests in 

small groups of only seven. We are starting a group at All Saints AFC to offer Holy Hours for Fr. Rolling. All we need is seven 

women to get this started. Let's bless Fr. Rolling with a Holy Hour everyday! It is a blessing for the priest and the intercessor! Want to 

learn more? Contact: Kellie Sloot - 320-583-6755 

THE HOLY LAND, ISRAEL, is called the Fifth Gospel.  Why?  Because the land tells the story of the life of Christ.  You can visit 

the location of almost every Mystery of the Rosary in the Holy Land.  Want to go?  Fr. Todd Peterson of the Diocese of New Ulm is 

leading a pilgrimage to the Holy Land, flying out of Minneapolis, September 16-26, 2024.  Walk where Jesus walked!  For more 

information go to, https://www.tektonministries.org/pilgrimage_pages/pilgrimage-to-the-holy-land-september-16-2024/   

                                                  

                                                WEEKLY OFFERING 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 

Wednesday, Oct 25, 2023: Class    Wednesday Nov 1, 2023: Class & All Saints Mass - Gb 7pm 

Wednesday Nov 8, 2023: Class    Wednesday Nov 15, 2023: Class    

Wednesday Nov 22, 2023: No Class – Thanksgiving  Wednesday Nov 29: Class – Student Reconciliation - Fairfax 

 

 

 

 
St. Andrew’s St. Francis’s St. Willibrord’s 

Adult 1,423.00 1,197.00 1,546.75 

Loose/Youth Plate 101.00 143.00 47.00 

Building/Maint/Furnace   36.00 

Funfest 13,829.16   

Funfest Raffle 3,136.40   

Catholic Education 5.00   

DUF 5.00   

Votive Candles 47.50  14.00 

World Mission  20.00  

Catholic Univ. of America 5.00   

TOTAL $18,552.06 $1,360.00 $1,643.75 

PRAY FOR OUR 

MILITARY: Please continue to 

pray for the following military 

personnel who are members of 

our parish families and are 

serving full time or active duty 

in the military: MSG William R. 

Schmidt, SSG Jeff Ziegler, Ryan 

E Lawrenz, SGT, Sgt. Chris 

Levinske, Amber Lindberg, SFC 

Timothy R. Green, Spc Adam 

Nosbush, Lt. Col. Steven Weber, 

Jackie Rieke and SGT Colin 

Jackson, CSM Rebecca 

(Zitzmann) Booker 
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AFC Youth are invited to sing at the 7 p.m. Mass at St. Willibrord’s in Gibbon on All Saints Day, November 1st.  We will meet to 

practice in the church social hall at 6:20 p.m.   Song links can be emailed to help learn the songs ahead of practice – please contact 

Mary Schwartz in Fairfax at (952) 649-1777, email fairfaxchoir@gmail.com , or Berny Berger at (320) 583-7975, email 

at jbberger1972@gmail.com to have the music sent to you.  Music is easy and fun to sing along with rhythm instruments.  “Come and 

make a Joyful noise unto the Lord!” 

Meeting for Steubenville Conference Parents & Students – Meet after the November 1st All Saints Day 7 p.m. Mass in Gibbon.  

Refreshments will be served after Mass, and we will meet in the south side room of the social hall.  Find out more about the 

conference, and fundraising opportunities for this coming year! 

STEUBENVILLE YOUTH CONFERENCE– Registration will open next month for the Steubenville Youth Conference being held 

next summer in Rochester (July 12-14).  Steubenville is an extraordinary, and affordable youth conference opportunity!  Come 

and experience the peace of Jesus Christ, who is always faithful and will never abandon us!  Flyers and permission sheets have been 

sent home with 8th Grade and older students at religion classes.  We would like to have a good idea of who is interested in going by 

November 1st, so we can plan fundraising.  Contact Kellie Sloot, or Berny Berger (320-583-7975, jbberger1972@gmail.com) for more 

information. 

ST. WILLIBRORD’S – GIBBON 

Sunday, October 29th-8:00 AM 

Lector: Melvin Neyers/Regie Mattes Dist: Geneva Klover Servers: Jennifer Guzman, Melody Exum Ushers: Fred Jutz, Bruce 

Bastian, Steve Herschman Gifts: Lyle & Rose Forst Sacristan: Rose Forst 

Wednesday, November 1st-7:00 PM (Holy Day of Obligation) 

Lector, Servers, Ushers & Gifts: The Winthrop & Gibbon 8th and 9th grade religious ed students will be helping with the All 

Saints Mass Dist: Jeannine Grosam Sacristan: Charlene Forst 

Saturday, November 4th-5:00 PM (Day & Time Change) 

Lector: Jerome Petersen Dist: Jeannine Grosam Servers: Abby & Kelly Willegal Ushers: Ron Bastian, Joey Bastian, Jim 

Dingles Gifts: Thomas & Jesse Forstner Sacristan: Kathy Bruns 

Saturday, November 11th-5:00 PM 

Lector: Chuck/Ann Southworth Dist: Rose Forst Servers: Kyler & Mirra Sjogren Ushers: Ron Bastian, Joey Bastian, Jim 

Dingles Gifts: Jason & Jennifer Haas family Sacristan: Connie Tautges 

IF YOU HAVE A STATUE OF A SAINT YOU WISHED to have in the class procession (for the All Saints Mass November 1st), 

please let Carol know at 834-6224 know so we can save a spot and avoid duplication. 

ON OCTOBER 29TH, AFTER OUR 8:00 AM MASS, ALL, including families of beloved deceased members of our parish this 

past year, are invited down to the church basement for coffee, juice, goodies, fellowship and good conversation.   Please come 

downstairs after mass!  

SONGLEADERS NEEDED to help out on a regular or intermittent basis.  We can also use more new choir members, especially for 

the great feast days of Christmas and Easter.  Do you like to sing, or do you play an instrument?  We would love to have you join us 

for music here at St. Willibrord’s!  Please contact Berny Berger – jbberger1972@gmail.com or call 507-834-6321. 

ST. WILLIBRORD’S CCW SHEPHERD OF THE FIELD for this year is Fr. Nathan Hanson, of the Holy Cross AFC in New 

Ulm, MN.  We are urged to keep him in our prayers, especially celebrating his Ordination date - May 28, 2022, and his birthday on 

August 30th. 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! CCW ANNUAL FALL BAZAAR IS SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 11, 2023 FROM 9:00 A.M.- 

1:00P.M. All women please pick up your information and worksheets with your Quilt Raffle Tickets attached on the back table 

in the entrance of the church. We hope all ladies of the parish will support this annual event with your attendance, donations and help. 

Raffle: Donation for the Raffle is needed. Keep in mind that the Raffle Prizes need to be new or homemade. Boy 

and Girl Raffle items are also needed. To donate an item, please call Raffle Chairpersons. Julie Ahlbrecht 

(507)276-4207. 

Grandma’s Attic: Please check the church’s kitchen shelf for any bowls, cake pans, etc which you may have left. 

Any items remaining on the shelf will be put on the CCW’S Fall Bazaar Grandma’s Attic. 

Gently used items (please no clothing or stuffed animals) are now being collected for Grandma’s Attic and may be 

left in the church basement. Drop items off in the church basement by noon on Thursday, November 9 th . If you 

have any questions on the donated items, please call Grandma’s Attic Chairpersons: Sarah Meyer (507)525-6453. 

No early sales in Grandma’s Attic. 

Bake Sale: All ladies of the parish are asked to donate $15.00 of baked items for the Bake Sale. Please deliver your 

items to the church basement on Friday, November 10 th or prior to 8:00 a.m. on Saturday, November 11 th . . If you 

have questions call Bake Sale Chairpersons: Karen Spaude (Brad) 507-834-6305 or Karen Spaude (Kevin) 507-834- 

6196. 
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ST. WILLIBRORD'S CATHOLIC UNITED FINANCIAL MATCHING GRANT FUNDRAISER: Before and after Masses 

starting in September through December 16, 2023, 50-week raffle tickets will be sold for a donation of $50.00 for chances to win 

$100.00, $200.00 or $500.00. Drawing will be held January 7, 2024. Proceeds will be used for educational and various church 

sponsored activities.  Thank you for your support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST. FRANCIS DE SALES – WINTHROP 

Sunday, October 29th-10:00 AM 

Lectors: Pete Machaiek Eucharistic Ministers: Connie Portner Servers: Will Lang, Quinn Schmidt, Claire Schmidt Gifts: Gary 

& Vicki Neid Ushers: Tom & Sam Langhoff, Andrew Schmidt, Nick Krueger Money Counters Harry Sloot, Barb Pagel 

Sacristan: Sue Lauwagie 

Sunday, November 5th-8:00 AM (Time Change) 

Lectors: Tyler & Emilee Stehr Eucharistic Ministers: Dave & Lorie Schauer Servers: Lincoln McCue, Emilee Krueger, Blaise 

Krueger Gifts: Matt & kristin McCue Ushers: Joel & Lynn Majeski, Harry & Kellie Sloot Money Counters Lynn Majeski, 

Celeste Witucki Sacristan: Dave & Lorie Schauer 

Sunday, November 12th-8:00 AM  

Lectors: Mary Nelson Eucharistic Ministers: Brent Lang Servers: Riley Hacker, Megan Hacker, Volunteer Gifts: Andrew & 

Megan Schmidt Family Ushers: Joel & Lynn Majeski, Harry & Kellie Sloot Money Counters Lynn Majeski, Celeste Witucki 

Sacristan: Dave & Lorie Schauer 

SUNDAY MORNING COFFEE! We will continue with coffee and treats after 8:00 am Sunday morning masses throughout 

November and December. There will be a signup sheet in the kitchen for you to take a turn serving coffee and treats. This is such a 

WONDERFUL social gathering every Sunday! Thank you!  

ST. WILLIBRORD’S CUF CALENDAR RAFFLE TICKETS will be available after mass from Mike Rein. Thanks. 

ST. ANDREW’S – FAIRFAX 
 

Saturday, October 28th-5:00 PM 

Lector: Jan Simonsen Dist: Paul Simonsen Servers: Zach Sandgren, Nico Nosbush, Bernardo Davila Ushers: Dave Nosbush, 

Mike Vait, Dennis Weinzetl, Jason Weinzetl Gifts: Brad & Sara Nosbush Sacristan: Agnes Wendinger 

Sunday, November 5th-10:00 AM (Day & Time Change) 

Lector: Cindy Rieke Dist: Myron Schweiss Servers: Kellen & Sylvia Nachreiner, Keyden Buboltz Ushers: Pat Schreiner, 

George Wendinger, Jim Prax, Tom Nachreiner Gifts: Curtis & Lisa Nachreiner Sacristan: Chuck Marlowe, Carol Gregory 

Sunday, November 12th-10:00 AM 

Lector: Mike Beranek Dist: Agnes Wendinger Servers: Michahl Nachreiner, Ely Hellendrung, Hailey Weinzetl Ushers: Dave 

Borth, Randy Boehm, Kevin Schweiss, Frank Ziegler Gifts: Ross & Andrea Nachreiner Sacristan: Brenda Runck, Brenda Frank 

CHOIR AND MUSICIANS WANTED 

Looking for people of all ages to join in our St Andrews church choirs. Talk to Mary Schwartz, our organist after 5:00 pm Mass   

or at fairfaxchoir@gmail.com 

ST ANDREW’S WILL HOST A WELCOME LUNCH for Fr. Rolling on November 19th following our 10:00 mass. Please come 

and join us! 

CANCER SUPPORT GROUP A cancer survivor empowerment group, “Stronger Together” will meet at Our Saviour’s Church on 

Thursday, October 19th & 26th and November 2nd & 9th from 5:00 – 6:30 pm. All survivors are invited to attend. Sarah Sullivan, a 

cancer survivor, will facilitate the discussions. A light supper will be served. If interested in this event, please call Diane Becker, 507-

426-7047, for further information. Registration is not mandatory but helps us when planning for supplies and food quantities. There is 

no charge for this event. Sponsored by Renville County “Walk in the Park.” 

 

 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF GIVING – ST. WILLIBRORD’S CHURCH 

Fiscal Year July 1, 2023-June 30, 2024     

Giving July 1st, 2023-October 18th, 2023        

Income                 $  39,339.44 (Do Not Have Fall Festival Income Yet)          

Expenses                $  37,687.82      

Net Gain/Loss                $    1,432.26          

 

mailto:fairfaxchoir@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 ST. ANN’S FUNERAL GROUP 5: Jolene Fahey, Colleen Schweiss 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

STEWARDSHIP OF GIVING – ST ANDREW’S CHURCH 

Fiscal Year July 1, 2023-June 30, 2024      

Giving July 1st, 2023 – October 18th, 2023       

 

Income    $     59,761.24          

Expenses   $     62,442.11     

Net Gain/Loss                $      (2,680.87)      

 

 

FALL BAZAAR The St. Andrew’s Fall Bazaar will be held Saturday, November 4th. This will be held in the church 

basement from 9:30 am to 12:30 pm. A committee chairperson will be contacting each CCW member for work groups and 

donations. A $30 donation is suggested for those who cannot donate their time, bake goods, crafts, raffle items or country 

store items. 

Contributions of new crafts, country store items or baked goods are needed and will be sold. These items can be dropped off 

in the church basement starting Thursday, November 2nd.  

Wanted for Fall Bazaar: Haralson apples for apple dumplings and red potatoes, onions and carrots for soup.  

Country Store: Whatever garden produce you are able to share is appreciated as well as pickles, jams and such.  

Baked Goods  

Raffle: Donations of kids and adult prizes.  

2023 Chairmen: Brenda Frank, LeAnn Frank, Sandy Hellendrung, Lisa Nachreiner, Connie Serbus, Carol Gregory 



 
 

 



 

HISPANIC COMMUNITY 

ENGLISH: 

Dear Community: Praying with Sacred Scripture expands our horizons, removing selfishness from our prayers and allowing the Holy 

Spirit to expand our hearts. Let us pray together. Beloved HeavenlymFather, God of Jacob and Israel, You who created the heavens 

and shaped us in Your image and likeness, choosing us to bear abundant fruit in the Holy Spirit. We beseech You to grant us the grace 

to sing a new song in honor of Your greatness, echoing in every corner of the earth. Allow us to proclaim Your wonders to all nations, 

so that all the peoples of the world may praise You and acknowledge Your glory and power, paying homage to Your holy name. May 

Your reign extend over all nations, guided by Your justice. We implore You not to let heavy burdens keep us from Your love, and 

may every Christian illuminate the world with the light of the Gospel shining through their lives. May we all be bearers of that 

luminous Gospel truth, manifesting Your love and wisdom in a world in need of clarity. We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ, our 

Lord. Amen. 

SPANISH: 

Estimada Comunidad: La oración con la Sagrada Escritura nos abre a un mundo más amplio, alejando el egoísmo de nuestras súplicas 

y permitiendo que el Santo Espíritu ensanche nuestros corazones. Unámonos en oración: Amado Padre Celestial, Dios de Jacob y de 

Israel, Tú que creaste los cielos y nos formaste a tu imagen y semejanza, escogiéndonos para dar frutos abundantes en el Espíritu 

Santo. Te suplicamos que nos otorgues la gracia de entonar un nuevo cántico en honor a tu grandeza, que resuene en cada rincón de la 

tierra. Permítenos proclamar tus maravillas a todas las naciones, para que todos los pueblos del mundo te alaben y reconozcan tu 

gloria y poder, rindiendo homenaje a tu santo nombre. Que tu reinado se extienda sobre todas las naciones, guiado por tu justicia.Te 

rogamos que no permitas que cargas pesadas nos aparten de tu amor, y que cada cristiano ilumine el mundo con la luz del Evangelio 

que brilla a través de sus vidas.Que todos seamos portadores de esa luminosa verdad del Evangelio, manifestando tu amor y tu 

sabiduría en un mundo que necesita claridad. Te lo pedimos en el nombre de Jesucristo, nuestro Señor. Amén. 

Anisabel Palma 

apalma@dnu.org  
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